
 
 

Attachment D 



 

 

January 21, 2022 

 

To Whom It May Concern: 

 

By all accounts (participants, spectators, and sponsors) the 2021 Rolex Monterey Motorsports 

Reunion was a successful event, clearly improved over previous years. 

 

At this time, John Narigi’s management team and staff in conjunction with the Monterey 

Motorsports Advisory Council are well into the building of a great 2022 event.  The Advisory 

Council feels it would not be in the event’s best interest to change the event management prior 

to the 2022 event.  The Advisory Council respects the work John Narigi and his management 

team have done and the contractual agreement he has with the County of Monterey to manage 

WeatherTech Raceway Laguna Seca. 

 

The Advisory Council also respects and admires Jeff O’Neill’s philosophy, enthusiasm, and 

financial investment in his Velocity events. If Jeff O’Neill can forge a mutually agreeable 

arrangement with A&D Narigi, the Advisory Council would be interested in working with this 

partnership in future years. 

 

Respectfully, 

 

Bruce Canepa 

Andy Prill 

 

Scott George 

Chris MacAllister 

Bill Warner 

Patrick Long 

Murray Smith




